
Mathematics 

(STEM) 

professional learning 

that was paid for by 

P&C fundraising last 

year. This training 

will support Ms 

Wain as they help 

teachers prepare for 

the new Digital 

Technologies 

curriculum this year.  

The P&C were busy 

again fundraising at 

the election and I 

was privileged 

enough to be 

allowed to flip an egg 

or two by P&C 

volunteers Louise 

Brown and Lachie 

Tuppin. This was 

again a fantastic 

fundraising event and 

I‘d like to thank the 

staff and parents 

who helped out.  I 

look forward to the 

P&C rolling out 

Easter events closer 

to the end of the 

term.  

Jason Shapcott        

Principal 

 

Last newsletter our 
teams were busily 

preparing for the 

South 

Metropolitan Girls 

Multisport 

Carnival. After all 

their hard work and 

training, I am pleased 
to announce our 

teams won most of 

the sports offered on 

the day.  I would like 

to thank Ms Cotton 

and Sam Atkins for 

supervising and 
preparing the 

children so well for 

this event and the 

teachers who altered 

their preparation 

time to support this 

important activity. 

 

Today was our 

annual Harmony 

Day Breakfast.  It 

was another fantastic 

success with lots of 

parents and children 
form Caralee and 

FLDC enjoying an egg 

and bacon muffin. 

Thank you to the 

parents and children 

who took the time to 

dress up in national 
costume which made 

the day a very special 

event. Our random 

sample of children in 

national 
dress at 

assembly 

definitely 

favoured a Scottish 

majority followed 

closely by the 

Irish!!  It was fantastic 

to see many of our 
Indigenous students 

also dressed to 

represent their 

culture.  

D1 students followed 

up with a wonderful 
‗We Are the World‘ 

item in support of 

tolerance and 

harmony. Thankfully 

TED only stole the 

show during the TED 

certificates with Mrs 

Norman being very 
tolerant of his 

antics!! 

 

Two teachers who 

couldn‘t attend 

Harmony Day were 

Ms Longley and Ms 

Doyle as they were 

busily attending the 

DREAM Science, 

Technology, 

Engineering and 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Fri, 17th March   

Student Leadership 

Forum (Year 6) 

 Thu, 23rd March  

Summer Lightning 

Carnival 

 21st - 23rd March  

Ambulance Visit 

 Wed, 29th March 

Assembly D4 

 Thu, 6th April  

ANZAC Service 

Inside this issue: 

Girls Multisport Carnival 

Harmony Day  

Dream STEM 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

CAPORN YOUNG sponsoring CCS by 

supplying paper for our newsletters 

MSHS Gold Star Award :—           

Ex-student, Hayley, was a high 

achiever last year; only 30 pupils 

received this award out of 1,414. 
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R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

TIP # 21  Have a plumber re-route your greywater to trees and plants rather than the 
sewer line. Check with your city and county for codes.  

TIP # 22  When buying a washer, check the Consortium for Energy Efficiency website to 
compare water use between models.  

P & C News 

Thanks 
The P&C would like to sincerely thank the members of the Executive Committee 

who stepped down this year after taking on roles for a number of years.  

The contributions of Lachlan Tuppin, Jen Scott and Natalie Mathews has been very 

much appreciated. They will still be around however offering support and the 

benefit of their experience to the new team.  

Great to see fresh faces wanting to have a go at the leadership positions. We are 

set for a great year! 

Leading up to the final assembly, a Guessing Competition of ―Easter Eggs in a Jar‖ will be held 

in the Undercover Area.  

Come along with 50c on Monday and Tuesday 27th and 28th of March before school, at Recess or at 

Lunch and see the counsellors to record your guess! 

To keep up to date with these events and other happenings within our Caralee CS Family, 

visit us at  https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/  

 March 2017 

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

 

Bakers Delight 
We hope Kindy families are enjoying their bread from Bakers Delight.  A big thanks to Matt and        

the teams at Kardinya and Melville Plaza for including Caralee in this healthy eating initiative.    

Other year groups - don't worry- your turn will come! 

 

 

 

Easter Raffle and Guessing Competition 
Easter will soon be here! Please don't forget to drop in donations for the 

Easter raffle so that hampers can be put together.  

 

Remember great donations make great prizes! Books, craft, chocolate or 

wrapping materials all welcome at the front office.  

 

Raffle tickets have gone home. Please return the sold ones to the office by 

Fri 24th March. If you would like more, then please see the office also. 

Entertainment Books are coming soon! Order yours today and help us with our fundraising 

- the books sell for $70, and we keep $14 for every one we well. 

Memberships will be available in May, however, pre-order today to receive up to $200 in Early 

Bird Offers that you can use straight away! Order your new Entertainment Book now and 

you‘ll receive six printed Early Bird Offers OR Order your new Entertainment Digital       

Membership and your Early Bird Offers will be loaded straight to your phone. Order forms 

will be coming home soon, or you can visit the school office to collect one.  

To order online now: www.entbook.com.au/835u08        

Contact: Sam Gleed – 0402 330 138 – samgleed@live.com 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
http://library.cee1.org/content/qualifying-product-lists-residential-clothes-washers
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
http://www.entbook.com.au/835u08
mailto:samgleed@live.com
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Sport 

On Thursday, 9th March 2017, 50 girls from Caralee represented their 

school in the All Girls Multi- sports held at Hammond Park Sporting 

facility. Each team played a round robin game of AFL, Netball and Cricket.  

All teams represented themselves and the school extremely well.  

Two teams were awarded the Dockers Cup and Cricket Shield and won 

all their netball games.  

 

Thank you to Catherine Elliot,  

Sam Atkins, Taylah Reynolds and 

Natasha Garrett for                 

supporting and organising teams.  

 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports 

Teacher  

Hi, my name is Danielle, and I am the new Head Girl for 

2017. 

Hopefully you all enjoyed your Harmony Day because I know I did.  

The Student Leadership excursion in next Friday for the Year 6 Leaders,      

so be ready for that. 

There has been a lot of sport going on lately.  Good job to all the girls who 

participated in the Girls Multi-sport Carnival—they all did a fantastic job. 

There will be a fundraiser at school to see if anyone can guess how many 

Easter Eggs are in a jar, so be sure to look out for that next week.          

There will also be an Easter Raffle, so make sure you get those tickets in. 

That is all from me, so see all 

of you around the school (and in Harmony Day style). 

STUDENT LEADER PROFILE 

Slàn Zàijiàn Goodbye Ciao 

Music 

The students at Caralee have been learning about 'form' in music.  

Form is the way a song can be broken up into different sections like verse, chorus and bridge.  

The lower school students listened to the Star Wars theme song & used a parachute to show when the 

music changed to a different section. The upper school students worked in teams, 

listening to pop songs and identifying the different sections in the song.  

Drama 

In drama, the students have been performing scripts and expanding short scenes 

from fairy tales. Check out these photos of Jack and the Beanstalk! 

 

Miss Rhiannan Longley, Music Specialist & Drama Teacher  

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

http://www.melvilletenniscentre.com.au/
http://www.earthhour.org.au/home/
http://www.melvillehockey.com/

